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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER
Dear Families

Welcome back to Autumn 2 – the official road
to the Christmas holidays (too soon?!)! We have
started back with a bang and all of our new
learning units across the school are underway.
Please see your child’s Curriculum map that
came out this week for more information about
what they will be learning. 

Assembly

As is tradition, we started the new term with a:
‘Welcome Back Assembly’ in which we also
talked about Anti-Bullying week which is
coming up next week. Thank you to Mrs Roberts
for leading such an important and informative
assembly. The children were introduced to this
year's theme "respect," and reminded of the
STOP message, bullying is unkindness that
happens "several times on purpose" and if we
experience or witness bullying, we need to
"Start Telling Other People." Children were
encouraged to talk to school or home adults if
they were concerned including year group
adults, Mrs Pennington, Mrs Roberts, Krista or
Mrs Keay. Bullying will not be tolerated at EHPS
as we believe every child has the right to come
to school feeling safe, valued and respected.
For more information about our bullying policy,
please click here.

Year 6 PGL and Adventures
In the final week of term 53 of our Year 6
children went to Caythorpe PGL residential.
From canoeing to discoing and orienteering to
climbing – they did it all! See page 5 for a few
photos.

What an amazing time it was for them and the
biggest of thank yous to the staff who
organised it and gave up their time away from
their families to make the experience so
memorable – thank you Mrs Heavens, Mrs
DeChastelain, Mrs Keay, Mr Clarke, Mrs
Lawther and Mrs New! 

Back at camp EHPS, the remaining children
also had a wonderful time with days of art,
Forest Schooling and cooking – thank you to
those members of staff who organised the
events and made sure that every child in Year
6 had a Brilliant time! 

More Rugby – Year 3 and 4 

On Wednesday, 10 children from Years 3 and
4 took part in a tournament which was held at
Towcester RFC. Last half term, the children in
Year 4 have been enjoying special coaching
from the Saints every Friday afternoon. We
were amazed by how much they learnt and
they really did our school proud. Well done to
everyone who took part and another huge
thank you to Mrs Wardell for organising and
overseeing.

Year 1 visit Abington Museum 

On Thursday, our Year 1 children visited
Abington Museum to learn all about vintage
and replica toys. We are so lucky to amazing
galleries and museums in Northampton, and it
was fantastic to see the children’s learning
brought to life. I am also proud to report that
their behaviour was exemplary! The Year 1
children are a credit to you and our school.
See page 6 for some photos.

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/72/Anti-Bullying-Policy.pdf


School of Life

Being part of the community is really important to us
and that is why we fully embrace our School of Life
project where a group of children visit Hunsbury Library
and play board games with our local seniors. It is
wonderful to see such intergenerational learning and
relationships form. Thank you to our amazing Mrs Kelly
who oversees such experiences as part of our: Our World
Education Team.

Year 4 are musicians!

Did you know that Year 4, as part of our music curriculum, have
all been learning to play the Ukuele. Every Thursday their songs
and tunes flow through the school and we are very much looking
forward to their performance on 27th November.

Year 4 Rainforest Experience

On Wednesday, our Year 4 children and Orange Class
had a very special visitor in to launch their
Geography and reading learning all about
Rainforests. Simon, who has spent over 25 years
exploring jungles, shared amazing images and videos
from his expeditions and talked to us about the flora
and fauna we might see. From tiny fungi to the giant
kapok free, creepy crawlies to high dwelling monkeys
there was lots to enjoy and learn. In the afternoon
we considered the damage being done to the
rainforest and how it can be fixed. There was also an
essential guide on how to survive on an expedition
(with some gory photos of what happens when you
forget the rules)! By the end of the day, we all felt
like experts on the rainforest, we had really learnt so
much. It was an amazing opportunity for the children
to secure their foundations for future learning in this
area.

Ms Pennington

Teaching the future teachers

We are really proud of our relationship with so many external agencies, including the University
of Northampton. We currently have 4 students with us who are on teacher training.

Matilda Hodges in Year 5 who is mentored by Mrs Robinson.
Niamh Coote in Year 6 who is mentored by Mrs Heavens.
Eleanor Clegg and Hannah Headland in Reception who are mentored by Mrs Stryjek.

It’s great to be able to use our skilled and experienced teachers to support the next teaching
generation!



SU News -   GREEN Class
Green Class have been learning lots since you last heard from us!

We were really excited before half term because we had the chance to send our very own letters
home! Based on the book Postman Bear, we wrote letters to people at home with some very kind
words in them. The children were very excited to put the stamps on the envelopes and to walk
down to the post box and put them inside!

Since we have been back after the half term break, we have been practising our writing skills and
have started doing some addition work in Maths. We also created some lovely Bonfire Night
inspired artwork using wax crayons and chalk which are currently being shown off from our
classroom window.

The run up to Christmas is going to be very exciting, especially as we have our Class Assembly
with Year 2 in December. We have already met with them and listened to the poem and song that
we are going to perform and we just can’t wait!

Neil - Green Class Teacher



Reception Places September 2025

Click here to book a tour at East
Hunsbury Primary School. 

10th September 2024

15th January 2025 - Midnight

16th April 2025

For children who turn 4 from 1st September
2024 - 31st August 2025

Online Applications open

Online Applications close

National Offer Day

SCHOOL TRANSITION
INFORMATION

The Scholastic Book fair will be in school from 13th - 15th November from 3.30pm each day
and during Parents' Evening (access via the front office). You’ll be able to browse over 200 of
the books your children really want to read, from award-winners and new releases to beloved
favourites and bestsellers, all at amazing prices. Plus, for every book bought, you help to earn
FREE books for our school! You can pay with cash or securely online at the fair (you will need
to bring your phone and payment card with you).

This newsletter focuses on all the amazing events, clubs and groups that families, children and
young people can access across the county that are free or affordable to attend.

Click here for West Northamptonshire’s Newsletter

 November Issue

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/eyfs/new-intake-september-2025-school-tours
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/eyfs/new-intake-september-2025-school-tours
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/XjtmGhfsKgBFTcOa


The children worked together to
plan & build a shelter in the
woods. They enjoyed hot
chocolate and biscuits as their
reward.

Yr 6 Forest
School

Year 6 PGL



Yr 4 Rainforest Explorer

Year 1 At Abington Park Museum



Well done Edie (Specialist Unit) and her street dance team,
Unity. They took part in their first competition last weekend
and they came third. We’re so proud of Edie for being brave
and working so hard this year at her dancing.

Thank you to a dedicated team of Year
6 pupils who met every lunch time to
create the poppy panel as part of the
East Hunsbury Remembers project
organised by the East Hunsbury Parish
Council.

On Tuesday, we took part
in the School of Life at
East Hunsbury library.
The children played
board games and chatted
with the Seniors Crew.
We love being part of our
local community.

Lest we forget
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Click here to book a place
on our Parent E-Safety

Information Evening

Click here to read more
about the speaker Simon

Aston.

EHPS HOUSE POINTS TOTALISER

This week

Grand total

https://forms.office.com/e/iYyE4zq0Bk
https://forms.office.com/e/iYyE4zq0Bk
https://forms.office.com/e/iYyE4zq0Bk
https://forms.office.com/e/iYyE4zq0Bk
https://forms.office.com/e/iYyE4zq0Bk
https://nationalonlinesafety.com/experts/simon-aston


Who works at East Hunsbury Primary
School? Meet the Team

Hello! My name is Gemma Green and I joined the Reception team in
September 2024, as a Teaching Assistant. Although I am new to my
role, I am not new to the school, as all three of my children have
attended EHPS.  
 

I enjoy being a teaching assistant because I am passionate about the
importance of learning and how important it is to equip the children
with what they need, to be successful in life, as well as offering a
nurturing environment for the children to be happy. It is really
amazing to see how much the children learn and grow whilst they are
on their journey in Reception.  
 

During my spare time, I like to be with my family which is busy, juggling
the children's clubs and walking our dog, Amber! We love to travel and
explore new places when we can. I am passionate about reading and
enjoy all sorts of genres with a cup of tea, when I have a quiet moment.  

ChangemakersChangemakers
Project

Playground
Project

Playground

The Changemakers
need to raise
£2,500 by

Christmas. please
Scan the QR to

make a donation. 

If your child would like school Christmas
lunch, please order on School Grid by 9am

on Friday 6th December.



SEED FREEWE A
RE

WE A
RE SCHOOL

SCHOOL
This includes chocolate spreads which contain nuts

and sushi which has sesame seeds

Have you started a scrapbook to document your activities?

How many have you completed?

We will be supporting the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal until 11th
November. You can come to the school office before or after school
with your child to purchase items or send money into school so your
child can make a donation during the day.

Did you know you can also
follow us on Instagram?

https://www.instagram.com/easthunsburyprimaryschool/


DECEMBER

17
Whole school Christmas Party

Day with disco. Christmas
jumpers and party clothes can
be worn. Donations will not be

requested.

Christmas?
What’s coming up this 

East Hunsbury Primary School

NOVEMBER

29
Mufti for Christmas

Hampers

NOVEMBER

30
 Hunsbury Library

Festive Fair
11 - 4pm. EHPS Choir

singing 2 - 2.30pm

DECEMBER

16
10 - 11am
2 - 3pm

Reception Nativity

DECEMBER

4
The Nest to

Riverside Hub

17
Yr 1 Carols by
Twinklelight

6 - 7pm

DECEMBER

DECEMBER

18
Yr 6 Carols & Crafts

with parents

2.30pm - 3.30pm

DECEMBER

17
Christmas Lunch

Book on School Grid by
9am on 6th December

DECEMBER

20
Super Special Secret

Performance 9am

NOVEMBER

27
Walk in Wednesday

Christmas theme
8.30 - 9am

DECEMBER

10
Reception & Blue

to West Lodge
Rural Centre

All day

DECEMBER

12
Nest/SU

Silent Disco
All day

Whole School

DECEMBER

7
Christmas Fair

School Hall
10am - 1pm



Click here for
more information
about The Spring

Charity

Who’s
been

this
week

https://www.thespringcharity.org/
https://www.thespringcharity.org/
https://www.thespringcharity.org/
https://www.thespringcharity.org/


Whole school average attendance this week was

We are aiming to be at 96% + every week.

95.40%

Attendance News

Weekly Attendance Year Group Weekly Attendance

Reception 93.71% 1 99.07%

2 95.51% 3 92.69%

4 96.43% 5 97.33%

6 93.61%

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE
#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

Walk in Wednesday dates 

27.11.24   Walk in Wednesday 2 - Christmas 08:30-9:00 Classroom

29.01.25 Walk in Wednesday 3 - Reading  08:30-9:00 Classroom

12.03.25  Walk in Wednesday 4 - Easter Crafts 08:30-9:00 Classroom

07.05.25 Walk in Wednesday 5 - Reading 08:30-9:00 Classroom

18.06.25 Walk in Wednesday 6 - Science 08:30-9:00 Classroom 



Click here to
complete the
questionnaire

Wraparound careAt East Hunsbury Primary School, we are constantly reflecting and
refining what we do to improve the quality of education and services
that we provide your children. One area that we are currently looking
at is our Wraparound Care provision and I would be most grateful if you
could take a moment to complete this questionnaire. Please complete
it even if you do not need a place, or do not attend, as these responses
help us to build a bigger picture. The deadline is Sunday 10th
November 2024 at 11.55pm.

https://forms.office.com/e/QpmJZWYWTj
https://forms.office.com/e/QpmJZWYWTj
https://forms.office.com/e/QpmJZWYWTj
https://forms.office.com/e/QpmJZWYWTj


Visit our website for more online safety information

3

2

4

1

Click here for more information

3

2

4

1

Click here for more information

What are the risks?

Always online

Virtual violence

In-game costs

Cross play and party chat

Contents

Whats App

YouTube

Social media access

Among Us

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/parents/online-safety
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/143/E-Safety/3464/Fortnite.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/143/E-Safety/3465/Online-Safety-Newsletter-November-2024.pdf


Date Activity Time

NOVEMBER

10.11.24 Remembrance Event - Grangewood Park 10.45 - 11.15

 13.11 & 14.11.24 Parents’ Evening (All Mainstream) 3.50pm - 6.30pm

13.11.24 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm

12.11 - 15.11.24 Bookfair After school

13.11.24 Positive Noticing Day all day

15.11.24 Yr 2 & Green Class to St Benedict’s Church 12.30 - 2pm

27.11.24 Walk In Wednesday Christmas 8.30am - 9.00am

27.11.24 Yr 4 Ukuele Performance to parents 2.45pm - 3.15pm

27.11.24 Simon Aston E-Safety Talk for Families 6.00pm - 7.00pm

29.11.24 FEHPS Mufti for Christmas Hampers All Day

30.11.24
Choir Singing at Hunsbury Festive Fair at Hunsbury

Library 12.30 - 3.30pm

DECEMBER

04.12.24 The Nest to Riverside Hub

06.12.24 Deadline to book Christmas Lunch on School Grid 9am

07.12.24 Christmas Fete 10am - 1pm

10.12.24 Reception and Blue to West Lodge Farm All day

13.12.24 Year 2 & Green Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

dates for your diarydates for your diary



DECEMBER

16.12.24 Reception Nativity
10.00 - 11.00am

2.00 - 3.00pm

17.12.24 Year 1 Carols by Twinklelight 6.00pm - 7.00pm

17.12.24 Christmas Party Day (Christmas Jumpers and Lunch) All Day

18.12.24 Year 6 & Red Christmas Carols & Crafts TBC

JANUARY

16.01.25 Yr 4 Multiplication Check information meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

16.01.25 Census Day

28.01.25 Yr 6 SATs Information meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

29.01.25 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30am - 9.00am

29.01.25 Yr 3 trip to Oxford Museum of Natural History All day

FEBRUARY

03.02 - 07.02.25 Childrens’ Mental Health Week

07.02.25 FEHPS Family Bingo Night 5.30pm - 7.30pm

11 & 12.02.25 Year 6 Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.30pm

13.02.25 Year 1 Phonics Test Information Meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

14.02.25 Year 3 & Purple Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

MARCH

5 & 6.03.25 Mainstream Parents’ Evening (not Yr 6) 3.50pm - 6.30pm

05.03.25 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm

05.03 - 07.03.25 Bookfair After school



MARCH

12.03.25 Walk In Wednesday Easter Crafts 8.30am - 9.00am

17.03 - 21.03.25 Neurodiversity Week

21.03.25 Chocolate Mufti All day

21.03.25 Odd Socks Day for World Downs Syndrome Day

28.03.25 Year 1 Class Assembly 9.30am-10.30am

29.03.25 Easter Cafe 11.00am-1.00pm

APRIL

02.04.25
Autism Awareness Day - Wear Blue

(No Charge) All Day

02.04.25 SU Show 10.00am-11.00am

22.04 & 23.04.25 Earth Days All Day

MAY

07.05.25 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30am - 9.00am

12 - 15.05.25 Yr 6 SATS Mornings

15.05.25 Endangered Species Census Day

22.05.25 Year 4 Spring Assembly
9.15am -
10.00am



22.05.25 Reception Sports Day
10.15am -
11.45am

22.05.25 Year 6 Sports Day 1.30pm - 3.00pm

23.05.25 Year 5 and Yellow Class Assembly
9.30am -
10.30am

JUNE

02.06 - 13.06.25 Yr 4 Multiplication Check

w/c 09.06.25 Yr 1 Phonics Check

11.06.25 SU Sports Morning 9.30 - 11.30am

16.06.25 Class photographs All day

18.06.25 Walk In Wednesday Science 8.30am - 9.00am

26.06.25 Sports Day Year 1 9.30 - 11am

26.06.25 Sports Day Year 2 1.30 - 3pm

27.06.25 Sports Day Year 3 9.30 - 11.00am

27.06.25 Sports Day Year 4 1.30 - 3.00pm

28.06.25
Whole School Summer Fayre (Country dancing &

Maypole by Years 2, 5, Purple & Yellow) 10.00 - 1.00pm

30.06 - 03.07.25 Yr 5 Bikeability



30.06 - 04.07.25 Careers & Aspirations Week

JULY

04.07.25 Reception & Blue Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

04.07.25 Brilliance Exhibition TBC

08.07.25 Music Gala 5.30pm - 7.00pm

09 - 11.07.25 Yr 3 Residential Everdon

10.07.25 Sports Day Year 5 9.30 - 11.00am

15.07.25 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance 6.00pm - 7.30pm

16.07.25 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance for toddlers to attend 5.00pm - 6.30pm

17.07.25 SU Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9.30am-10.30am

21.07.25 Year 6 Leavers’ Party 7.00pm - 9.00pm

22.07.25 Mainstream Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly 10.00 - 11.00am




